MINUTES OF MEETING OF MANNERING PARK PRECINCT COMMITTEE

 

Date:               Monday 21st June 2010

 

Held At:          Mannering Park Community Hall

COMMENCED; 7.12pm

 

APOLOGIES: Roger Myers, Alistair Powell, Bill Symmington, Helen & Trevor Wrightson, Willie Vander Zee. 

                                          

PRESENT: Robert Coombs MP, Jan & Rob Regnis, Joe Brown, Ian Davidson, Trevor Masters, Judy & Andrew Whitbourne, Jennifer Petersen, Norell Lee,  Jenni & Wayne Evans, Bart Van der Zee, Bruce Wall, Neil Wynn, Stan Jacques, Cherie Vance, Coral Burnham(Progress Association) & Cr Sue Wynn, Kelvin Wynn.  

Minutes of the last meeting (17th May-2010). 

Moved by Bruce Wall, Seconded by Ian Davidson 
Business arising from previous meeting.  Nil.
LIST OF CORRESPONDENCE FOR MAY 2010
LIST OF CORRESPONDENCE JUNE 2010-

IN 

POST

1. WSC acknowledgement of Submission received for On-Road Bicycle & Shared Pathway Strategy.

2. WSC Public Exhibition – Draft Development Contribution Plans.

3. WSC News letter regarding Wyong Shire Cultural Centre.

4. Correspondence via Robert Coombs MP regarding; RFS received from Mr Steve Whan MP Minister for Primary Industries, Emergency Services/ Rural Affairs, stating Mannering Park is the next to have a new Fire Station constructed. Move to general Business.

5. WSC Boyd McMillan Landscape Architect regarding proposed changes to the Skate Park located in Campbell Parade Mannering Park. 

6. Robert Coombs MP regarding the expansion of Mining Lease Application for LDO, stating the Public exhibition has been put back for some weeks, possibly months.

There was a meeting set down for 6th June 2010 with interested locals. This was postponed at the last minute.

7. Robert Coombs PM regarding community building Partnership Grants the NSW Government’s Community Building Partnership.

EMAIL

1. WSC Rebecca Dugan 

Invitation to aboriginal Cultural Workshop for 30-05-10

Invitation to Invasive Coastal Plan Workshop 17-06-10

2. Invitation to attend the Central Coast Community Congress 13-14/07/10.

3. WSC forum 5th June 2010 “Challenges in Managing Tuggerah Lakes and The Entrance Channel.

4. WSC Community Precinct Forum 30th June 2010.

5. WSC Danielle Dickson regarding the WSC Depot in Warwick Street, MP.

6. RFS NSW Stephen Raymond Acting team Manager the Lakes Team NSW Rural Fire Service re; Requesting a meeting with MP Precinct Committee for the proposed New Mannering Park Brigade Station. Move to General Business.

7. Jo Durand regarding Facts on the Super Tax for the Coal.

8. Douglas Darlington The Entrance Peninsula Community Precinct regarding items for the Precinct Forum for 30-06-10.

9. Response from Cr Bill Symmington regarding the Mannering Colliery Continuation of Mining – Environmental Assessment March 07.

OUT

POST 

1. To the General Manager of WSC informing of the need for a meeting to discuss Proposed Changes to the MP Skateboard Park.

2. Robert Coombs MP requesting his assistance in clarifying Delta land in question approximately 40 acres of land donated to the residents of MP or perhaps owned by the Progress Association of MP.

3. RFS attention to Steve Raymond repeating our request for RFS Fire station relocation.

EMAIL

1.  To Land care & Tidy Towns regarding entry signage for MP to be handed back to Land care & Tidy Towns.

2. From the Chairman; LDO E.A. 28th May 2010, regarding conversation with Howard Reed, Department of Planning (D of P).

3. To WSC regarding WSC Councillors community improvement grants registration. From Youth Team Leader Tracey Maguire.

4. Invitation to Stephen Raymond of the R.F.S. to attend the August 2010 Precinct meeting.

5. WSC General Manager regarding The Mannering Colliery Continuation of Mining environmental Assessment March 2007.

Moved by Bart Vander Zee
Seconded by Rob Regnis 

THANKS GIVEN TO ROBERT COOMBS FROM ANDREW WHITBOURNE for his support to the Mannering Park Precinct Committee for the relocation of the Mannering Park Fire Station. The thanks were gratefully accepted.
REPORTS:

TREASURER;  
Income; $ nil





Expenses $ 161.87 Tucker box/ supper items

Funds on hand
Total $ 35.31

Moved by
Stan Jacques
Seconded by Coral Burnham
ROBERT COOMBS MP REPORT
Robert Coombs MP commented on the Skate park future for Mannering Park, stating that we need WSC to have someone come out and do some costings & design. 

Andrew Whitbourne informed the meeting that WSC has already sent out a concept plan for discussion.

Coal report by Robert Coombs MP there are 3 main issues;
1. Subsidence effecting local residents and rate payers.
2. Increase of Coal transport via truck many more movements on our local roads.

3. Half a dozen compensation claims before the mine subsidence board still outstanding.

4. The E.A. needs to go on public exhibition for 30 days. The planning department have knocked the E.A back. Could be weeks if not months before another E.A. proposal is put forward.

5. Letter of request from Mannering Park Progress Association for Air quality monitoring, Robert stated that he will send his reply to the Mannering Park Precinct Committee.

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
​Notification to Landcare & Tidy Towns of the Motion for Tidy Towns to provide Community Consultation regarding the Entry Sign of Mannering Park has been issued.
Expansion for the Skate Park- the concept plan from WSC has been received. The youth subcommittee will comment, Land care & Tidy Towns input will be sort and neighbours will be consulted. After which approach to WSC & government grants sourced.

Youth film night was held on the 29th May, with the support and governance of the San Remo Neighbourhood Centre for primary school aged children. The night was a remarkable success.
Previous motion requesting the council’s works depot in Warwick Street. Council has responded and advised that the depot is still in use. 
December 2009 removal of trees in Dunvegan Street, council stated that replacement trees will be arranged when the Oval Amenities building is completed.
The Rural Fire Service Station of Mannering Park is next in line to be rebuilt and possibly relocated. This is set to be discussed at the Precinct meeting on 16th August. 

It has come to the Precincts notice that the Department of Planning & Mannering Colliery has negotiated a Voluntary Planning Agreement with WSC and LMCC to assist with community infrastructure projects. In addition to the VPA the DOP stated that Mannering Colliery were to pay $0.02 per tonne of ROM coal produced to be distributed to WSC and LMCC for improving the water quality of Lake Macquarie catchment. Further investigation has continued as to where this money has been spent in the past and what is planned for the future.
KEY ISSUES; SUB COMMITTEE REPORTS

YOUTH; by Bruce Wall.

The film was supported by the San Remo Neighborhood Centre supervised by volunteers on the night. The Film night was held for the Primary school aged children of our area on a Saturday night in May 2010. It was a great success with an overwhelming number of children and families attending, also attending where some teenagers that sat quietly at the front door intently watching the film.

During the film interval the Children had the opportunity to express their interests and needs for a better community for kids in Mannering Park. Several comments were regarding the need to upgrade the Skate Park.

Next youth meeting is on 28th June at 5.15 pm at Tracey Maguire’s Real Estate office.

We plan to hold a night for the teenage sector of our area next. This will be in August 2010, planning for a film with a short appearance of a live band.

THE POINT; 
 SUBMISSION TO VALES POINT CONCEPT MASTER PLAN DATED 17/05/2010
ITEMS NOT ADDRESSED ON PLAN DATED 17/5/2010

1. Installation of a tap and light at the end of the jetty

2 Asphalting the entire car park with correct drainage

3. Specific mention of planting of 2 Tuckaroo trees (Cupaniopsis ancardiodes) 

4. Installation of 2 groynes –at both boundaries of the pool. 5. Installation of a higher central light that illuminates the whole reserve 

6. Installation of a protected security sensor light on the northern side of amenities block

7. REMOVAL of the proposal to replant easterly side of amenities block 
8. REMOVAL of the suggested plants on the plant schedule-Eucalyptus Robusta (Swamp Mahogany) and Corymbia maculata 

 9. Clarification where the other plantings are to go and who will provide them
10. Replacement of mural at back of amenities block with a surrounding garden. 
11. Specific mention of the removal of the swim net for cleaning with a specific revised date of such removal 
12. Specific mention of removal of introduced stones and debris from the bottom of the pool. 
13. Interim Beach Replacement with a date for such before the beginning of next summer 
14. Acknowledgement of the time sequence to maximize the effectiveness of work undertaken
i.e.  1. Cleaning swim net 2. Cleaning bottom of the pool 3.Installation of groynes   4.Further sand replenishment to be done as required 
15. Marking of car and trailer parking. 
FURTHER MODIFICATIONS TO PLAN DATED 17/05/2010
1. Change the creation of a public picnic area adjacent to the boat ramp to the creation of a native garden 
2. Installation of sandstone bollards or a similar boundary 
3. The present south-easterly boundary to be extended with plantings to provide privacy to adjacent residents. 
4. Determine the actual south eastern boundary and relocate the present coppers log border 
5. REMOVAL of the provision of mulch around the base of trees in the reserve. 5. Provision of a fish cleaning table

LAND CARE & TIDY TOWNS 

By Neil Wynn (LC & TT Vice President)
1. Advertising in the Pelican Itch-Garage Sale combined with the 355 Hall committee for 10-07-10, 8 am to 4 pm.

2. Next project will be Gardens at the Uniting Church on Vales Road Mannering Park.

3. Land care & Tidy Towns now has a new executive and the new Chairman is Alistair Powell.

COUCILLORS REPORT 

CR SUE WYNN;

None given due to leaving before scheduled time of report. Cr Sue Wynn arrive 7.20pm left 7.40 pm.
PROGRESS ASSOCIATION
By Coral Burnham.
1. Anti Graffiti- (meeting summary) training is required for the handling of chemicals that are required for the removal of Graffiti and will be available for any interested persons wanting to assist in the removal of Graffiti, contact person is Sue MacKenzie vice President of the Progress Association.
2. There will be a trailer available to communities that have the need to remove Graffiti.

3. The police want reporting of Graffiti and they require the photo of the tag and the date and location of where it has appeared, ASAP.

4. VALES POINT RESERVE Submission from the Progress Association. 

Coral stated that she will forward on to the Mannering Park Precinct Committee, the outcome/reply from WSC to the Progress Association regarding the Point Submission they are putting forward.

GENERAL BUSINESS
Motion 1:
That the Precinct ask council to commence investigations (in consultation with the Precinct and all affected landholders)into the route of a shared pathway to link Mannering Park to Chain Valley Bay

Moved Andrew Whitbourne Seconded by Rob Regnis
Carried

Motion 2:

That the Precinct write to council to request the Precinct be included in all future discussions, consultations, and decisions that relate to the shared pathway link from Mannering Park to Chain Valley Bay.

Moved Andrew Whitbourne Seconded by Ian Davidson
Carried 

Motion 3:

That the Precinct, in conjunction with other community groups in Mannering Park, establishes a priority list of community projects that will comply with the councils recently passed motion to co-fund community projects where the community raises in excess of $10000 towards a project.

Moved Andrew Whitbourne Seconded by Jenni Evans
Carried

Motion 4:

That the Precinct, in conjunction with all other community groups, canvasses the community for input into the holding of a summer festival in Mannering Park.

Moved Andrew Whitbourne Seconded by Jenni Evans 
Carried

Motion 5:

That the Precinct establishes a list of resident artists in and around Mannering Park, and in association with the council’s community artist, canvass their thoughts on what community art would be most suitable to the Mannering Park area. These artistic thoughts and ideas are to be presented to the community for approval. When the community approval is received the Precinct is to source funds and gain any required regulatory approvals to bring together a community art program for Mannering Park.
Moved Andrew Whitbourne Seconded by Bart Vander Zee 
Carried
MEETING CLOSED & SUPPER SERVED; 9.00PM 
